- Room 200, 155 Carlton Street
East Slde Road ' winnipeg. ME  R3C 3HB
AU THORITY Phone (204, 945-4900

Toli-Free: 1-866-356-6355
Fax: (204) 948-2462

October 21, 2000

Ms. Tracey Braun

Director, Environmental Assessment and Licensing
Manitoba Conservation

Suite 160-123 Main Street

Winnipeg, MB

R3C 1A5

Dear Ms. Braurn:

Re: Filing of the Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA)
for the Proposed PR 304 o Berens River All Season Road

We are pleased to submit for your consideration the PR 304 to Berens River Ail Season
Read Environmental Impact Assessment, October 2009. Thirty-two print copies with digitai CDs
of this report (Volumes 1 to 5) are enclesed in addition to three {3) CDs. The executive
summary of this report wili follow under separate cover.

The filing of these doecumeanis is in support of the application for envircnmeantal approvals
for the proposed PR 304 to Berens River all season road which was submiited January 30,
2009. In addition tc the all season read, the EIA addresses the proposal for a revised boundary
of Atakiki Park; the removal of 12 ha atong the wesiern boundary south of Bicodvein First
Nation and inclusion within the park boundary of 12 ha of similar landscape. This boundary
adjustment is required for a crossing alignment at the Bloodvein River. As part of this
submission, the East Side Road Authority is requesting Manitoba Conservation’s consideration
of a Preliminary Steps Licence to initiate ciearing of the all season road right-of-way. Clearing
of the right-of-way is required to complete detailed design.

Additional supplemental information will follow summarizing the ouicomes of the second
round of engagement with the communities, the public and other interested parties o discuss
the project EIA

Should you require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact Doug
Peterson, P. Eng., VP Engineering and Construction, or Leanne Shewchuk, Manager of
Environmental Services, at §45-4900.

Yours truly,

Chief Executive Officer

Enclosure

c.c.  D. Norguay, Deputy Minister, Water Stewardship
D. McNaughton, Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency



